


Can you believe it’s already September?  Kids are headed 
back to school and the fall sports are already in full swing.  
I’m already back in my radio booth for high school football 
and college games.  It has been an exciting and fun year for 
my Lady Gayle and I.

This past month has had a lot of travel.  Lady Gayle and I 
were in Edgerton for the Mini Car Picnic and I participated 
in the parade.  Driving a Mini Car is really a lot of fun—well 
once I figured out how.  Our return to the La Crosse Shrine 
Club Party provided us with an awesome view and great 
fellowship  We also enjoyed the Packer Shrine Game as well 
as a trip to Arkdale and the Heart of Wisconsin Shrine Club 
picnic.  Thank you so much for the gifts as well as the food 
and fellowship from each club and unit.  We have felt very 
welcomed and honored to be with you.

MSA was another a highlight.  While it’s quite a trip to 
the middle of South Dakota, their welcome was very warm.  
Congratulations to the Road Runners who won the obstacle 
course competition and to our clown winners.  John 
“Beau” Shaeffer won 1st place tramp, Sawdusters Mike 
Hayden won 2nd place white face and was clown of the 
day.  Randy Johnson took 3rd place in Agoos face.  Looking 
back our Motor Corps and Clowns have done well over 
the years.  Also congratulations to Rod LaBlanc as the 4th 

Vice President for Motor 
Corps and Randy Webb 
the 4th Vice President 
for the clowns.  

While it seems like 
a long time off, it is 
time to prepare for our 
December Ceremonial.  
I want to encourage 
our members to bring 
in new candidates and 
reinstate members 
who have “fallen by the 
wayside”.  Our number 
one goal is to still to 
grow membership.  Our 
Imperial Potentate has 
put out the challenge he 

calls “Just One,” encouraging all of us to bring in just one 
more Shriner.

The Honored Ladies Luncheon is coming up in October 
along with a steak fry that night and Quarterly meeting - 
please encourage members and potential members to 
attend these events.

Finally, it is time for the Clubs and Units to recommend 
any Nobles for the Award of Merit this year. It will be 
awarded at the Fall Ceremonial.

We have enjoyed seeing Shriners and Shrine Ladies 
working together.  

It’s a GREAT day to be a Zor Shriner!

ZOR SHRINE OFFICE
Mail Address:  

575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719
Phone (608) 833-6343 • Fax (608) 833-6348

E-mail address: zortemp@chorus.net 
website: www.zorshriners.com

USPS 017-572 Published monthly under the auspices of 
Zor Shriners of Shriners International 

Address: 575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719 
Electronic Subscription available on website.

Periodicals Postage Paid - Madison, WI and additional mailing offices.

Postmaster: Send changes of address to Zor Zephyr 
575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719.

 For Advertising, call Milt Helmer (715) 821-5002

Winner of ten First Place Dromedary Awards for  
Shrine Newspapers and seven Honorable Mentions.

VOL. LXXI  NO. 09     •     SEPTEMBER 2019

Wally Trouten 
Platteville, WI • wwtrouten@yahoo.com

A MESSAGE FROM YOUR ZOR POTENTATE

Zor Editor:  Zor Imagineers
Correspondent:  Milt Helmer

Deadline for Submission, 10th of the month prior
E-mail submissions to: zorsubmit@gmail.com                            

Zor Temple Office Hours of Operation:  
Monday-Thursday, 9am-4pm • Closed Fridays

***ZEPHYR REMINDER***

Be sure to email your stories by Tuesday, September 10th. Include 
information for the months of October, November AND December.

Starting with the October 2019 edition, the 
Zephyr will be published every other month.

• October 2019 
 Deadline: Sept. 10th

• December 2019 
 Deadline: Nov. 10th

• February 2020 
 Deadline: Jan. 10th

• April 2020 
 Deadline: March 10th

• June 2020 
 Deadline: May 10th

• August 2020 
 Deadline: July 10th
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2019 ZOR ELECTED OFFICERS

Potentate

Wally Trouten
Platteville, WI

wwtrouten@yahoo.com

Chief Rabban
Barry Ausen

Star Prairie, WI
bausen@lakesidefoods.com

Assistant Rabban

Mark Jerdee
Wilton, WI

jerdeem@hotmail.com

High Priest & Prophet

Rodney LaBlanc
Montello, WI

rmlablanc85@gmail.com

Oriental Guide

Al Brueggen 
Sparta, WI

brueggenal@gmail.com

Recorder

Bob Gorsuch, PP
Fitchburg, WI

rgorsuch@oakbankonline.com

Treasurer

Larry Hanson, PP
Albany, WI

hanso@tds.net

1st Ceremonial Master:   
Roger Keller 

New Richmond, WI 
rogerkeller2012@gmail.com

2nd Ceremonial Master:   
Mark Hazelbaker 

Madison, WI 
mark@hazelbakerlaw.com

Marshall:   
Brian Dunham 

Eau Claire, WI 
getbrianandlinda@gmail.com

Captain of the Guard:   
Steve Livernash 

Wisconsin Rapids, WI 
prosticker@solarus.net  

Outer Guard:   
Al Coenen 
Tomah, WI 

dukeofcoenen@yahoo.com

Chaplain:   
Karl Gant 

Blanchardville, WI 
kgyellowstone62@gmail.com

2019 APPOINTED OFFICERS

Imperial 
Potentate  

Jeff Sowder  
and 1st Lady 

Cheryl Sowder

IMPORTANT INFORMATION

HELP US SAVE PRINTING AND MAILING COSTS
• Sign up to get your ZEPHYR news magazine via e-mail:  

 E-mail: zorcommunications2019@gmail.com

• Become a Friends of Zephyr.  Send your donation  
 to the Shrine Office: 575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719

ALL CLUBS AND UNITS SHOULD BE ZEPHYR SUPPORTERS.   
THIS IS YOUR ZEPHYR!

TIME TO SUBMIT NOMINATIONS  
FOR POTENTATE AWARD OF MERIT

Each year the Potentate has the opportunity to present his Award of 
Merit(s) to deserving Nobles or non-member volunteers who go above 
and beyond the expected to serve our Shriner children, our hospitals 
and clinics or our fraternity.  If you know of someone who you feel is 
deserving, you can nominate him or her by sending a letter to Recorder; 
Zor Shriners; 575 Zor Shrine Place; Madison, WI 53719.

NOTICE TO ALL CLUBS AND UNITS
It is a Zor Shriners policy that all Club and Unit Officers be elected 

prior to November 1st of the year preceding their term of office … 
and the information be sent to the Zor Office ASAP (before Dec 31st). 
Installation should be after November 1st. Only those who are members 
in good standing of the Shrine may hold an office in either a club or unit. 
If elected or appointed to an office or chairmanship of a club or unit, 
they must be a member of the Shrine. This means that all officers and 
chairmen should pay their 2020 dues prior to December 31, 2019. If they 
do not have their 2020 dues paid, they technically are not a member of 
the Shrine for 2020 and cannot hold an office or chairmanship in a club 
or unit.

ZOR TEMPLE OFFICE HOURS
• Monday – Thursday, 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.
• Closed on Fridays 
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620 Deere Drive
New Richmond, WI 54017

PHONE: (715) 246-2261
TOLL FREE: (888) 674-6455

FAX: (715) 246-7393

www.johnsonmotorsales.com

A NEW LOOK

SVAaccountants.com

DISCOVER THE SVA DIFFERENCE

THE SAME
COMMITMENT
TO DELIVERING 
Measurable
Results.

Comstock Tire
2413 S. Park St.

Madison, WI 53713

(608) 257-1004
Your One Stop Shop  

for Tires & Auto Service!

Be well. Be home. Be family.

410 N. Main St. Dousman, WI 53118  
800.848.5306 | www.threepillars.org  

Whether you join our community-based 
Wellness Connection, become a member 

of our team, or experience our full 
continuum of care, we welcome you!

Lifestyle.  Value.  Trust.

Visit our website for virtual tours, careers, 
�tness membership info, and more! 

TIMBER SHRINE CLUB

TIMBER SHRINE CLUB HAD A SUCCESSFUL 
FUNDRAISER FOR SHRINERS HEALTHCARE  

FOR CHILDREN - TWIN CITIES 
On Saturday, July 28th Club Nobles, Divan members, PP and Funster Clowns 

with their Ladies, were in attendance for the Charity Benefit, sponsored by 
the Kwahamot Water Ski Club (Tomahawk spelled backwards)..This was the 
51st year that the local Tomahawk Water Ski Club has sponsored the Shrine 
Clubs benefit. The Kwahamot Water Ski Club has hosted numerous State and 
National Water ski tournaments. Like many Water Ski Teams, their members 
range from 5-75+ years of age. At the opening of the show PP Steve Peterson 
shared information about what services the hospitals/Healthcare systems 
provide, why Shriners do what they do and how they raise money for the Shriners Healthcare. During the intermission, 
the Shriners passed the Fez and all donations go to the Shriners Healthcare for Children, TC. This year we raised over 
$1000.00. This has been a great fund raiser for the Timber Shrine Club to support Shriners Healthcare system and a 
great way to bring awareness of ZOR Shriners in the community. 

WAUSAUKEN INDIANS

Wausauken Indians back on the road again parading. Thanks again to 
Noble Ryan Wojicechowski who was determine to have the Wausauken 
Indians back on a parade route. Also Thank You to Rick Schnabel -President 
to follow through on making arrangements to parade in Athens on Sunday 
August 18 from the lead from Randy Senn a new rider for the Wausauken 
Indians. Other riders for the day were Jake Seever, first time rider, Rick 
Schnabel, and Steve Peterson. A second parade is scheduled for September 
8 in Granton.
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That’s right, the 2020 MSA!!  
What’s so different about the 
2020 MSA you ask? In the year 
2020 you will be traveling north 
and cross the border into Canada 
to the WAWA Temple located in 
Regina, Saskatchewan. That MSA 
will be held on August 13-15.

Just a few things that need 
to be planned for in advance, 
if they pertain to you. If you are 
planning to attend that event 
and if you have anything on your 
record, such as a DWI, it will be 
necessary for you to fill out some 
paperwork in advance. This needs 
to be completed before they will 
let you into Canada. You will be 
required to fill out a Temporary 
Resident Permit (TRP). If you 
have received a DWI in the last 
10 years, it may be difficult to get 
permission to cross the border. 
There are a couple of sites you 
can use to fill out your TRP and if 
you can’t find those sites, please 
contact me and I will assist you in 
filling out the needed paperwork. 
In this paperwork you will have 
to give the purpose for you to be 
entering Canada, there will be a 
fee for this TRP to be completed 
on their end, and at times it may 
take a fair amount of time to get 
your TRP approved. 

The Imperial in 2020 will be 
held in Kansas City, Kansas. Being 
this MSA will be centrally located 
in the USA, they are hoping for 
a large turnout of Shrine Clubs 
and Units.  The excitement will 
be plentiful as we participate in 
the parade, unit competition, 
along with the opportunity to 
meet and greet Shriners that 
you have never met before. The 
Shrine Unit competitions are 
going to be held in the parking lot 
of the Arrowhead and Kauffman 
Stadiums. The competition will 
take place on July 4, 2020 with 
the parade being held on July 6th. 

The Imperial will take place on 
July 5th-9th. Zor will be allotted 
15 rooms at the main hotel, so if 
you or your Shrine Unit is planning 
to attend this memorable event, 
you are gong to let me know so 

we can find rooms for you. If your 
Zor Unit is planning to attend, you 
might want to consider staying at 
a hotel outside of the downtown 
area making the lodging more 
affordable. 

If you have any questions feel 
free to contact me @ 715-377-
3032 or  ausen2020@gmail.com

Fraternally yours,  
Barry Ausen, Chief Rabban

Zor Shriners 

Tournament & Sportsman’s Raffle 
at Mehara Shrine Club, 2625 W Folsom St. Eau Claire WI 

The top 3 weight totals  
will be paid out 

$400 for 1st 
$200 for 2nd 
$100 for 3rd 

There will also be  
prizes for 1st fish caught 

and most fish caught 
$50 for 1st 

$100 for most 

 OFFICIAL ICE FISHING RULES 
• Must buy a Shrine Fishing License that has a specific 

identification number. You’ll also receive 25 lures. 
• Licenses are $20 apiece and are non-transferable 
• You may buy additional lures for $1 each or 25 for $20 
• You’ll place your lures in one of the 54 holes (buckets) you would 

like to fish in. You may fish all of your lures in one hole or spread 
them out over several holes. 

• Once the tournament starts, we’ll draw a hole that has a fish at 
least every two minutes. 

• Once the active hole is drawn, we will draw out one of the lures. 
If your number is called you must report to the hole, with your 
license, before the next active hole is drawn 

• When you arrive at the hole, you’ll draw a card which indicates 
the weight of the fish 

• Aces are 1lb, other weights equal numerical value in the card, all 
face cards are 10lbs. 

• Jokers are a missed fish 
• Tagged fish win special cash prizes 
• You’ll then clip your card to your stringer (lanyard) 
• At the conclusion of the tournament  you’ll turn in your stringer 

and the weights will be calculated 
• In the result of a tie in any category the prize will be split 

between the winners 
FISH CANNOT BE TRANSFERRED BETWEEN FISHERMEN 

This is a great event for the whole family that can’t be beat. And best of all you don’t 
even need to know a thing about fishing. This year over $850.00 in CASH will be 
given out! Plus, there will be paddle wheel games and several other activities to 

keep you entertained, along with snacks and a cash bar.. Check out the rules below 
for the full details and we’ll see you on the 19th! FISH ON!!!!!!!! 

FISH CANNOT BE T

Appearance by: 

Gilbert  
Brown 

The top 3 weight totals

For Additional Information or where to purchase Sportsman 
(40 Gun) Raffle Tickets Call 608-487-1692, Al                                                                                                               

st

and most fish
$50

$100

There w

plit

ERMEN
orttssssssssssssssssssssmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaannnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnn 

                                                                          There wil
Donations are not tax deductible 

Not too early to plan for the  
2020 MSA and the 2020 Imperial!!!

  SEPTEMBER 2019   •   Zor Zephyr Magazine          Page  5



PRINT CLEARLY AND MAIL TO: 
575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719

Deadline: November 10, 2019

Express Your Season’s Greetings
Fill out the coupon below with your $10 donation.  
Send it today to make sure your name will be included with all the other Nobles & families.

Noble:  ___________________________________________________________

Spouse:  __________________________________________________________

Shrine Club/Unit:  __________________________________________________

Friend/Children:  ___________________________________________________

ZOR UNIT’S PARADE TOGETHER
ZOR Mavericks, Funsters and Midgets all participated in the Montello / Fr. Marquette Parade 

on Saturday, August 17th. More than 40 people enjoyed good food and great conversation at 
a cookout at Noble Rodney LaBlanc’s and Lady Mary’s home following the parade.  Special 
thanks to Past Potentate John Thorstad and Lady Debbi for joining us for the afternoon.

YOU MEET THE 
NICEST PEOPLE 

WHILE TRAVELING 
Kris and Noble Charlie 

Webster met a nice couple 
during their travels in Iowa. 
According to Kris Webster, 
Charlie and Miriam Nedved 
happened to notice the 
Websters WGA4KIDS shirt and 
asked about their connection 
to the Shriners Hospitals. Matt 
had been a patient at Shriners 
in 1993 after he lost this arm 
in a farm accident when he 
was 11. The Websters met the 
couple at the Madison County 
Winery near St. Charles Iowa.

Noble Webster is pictured 
on the right with the Nedveds. 
Photo by Kris Webster

CONSTRUCTION HAS BEGUN
Construction is underway for the Shriners Healthcare for Children 

Outreach Clinic - Twin Cities, Woodbury, MN. Photo by Bob Hering 
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December 7, 2019 • Radisson Hotel • La Crosse, WI

FALL

Illustrious Sir Wally Trouten and Lady Gayle have announced that 
the Annual Fall Ceremonial and Parade to Glory will again be held in 
La Crosse, Wisconsin at the Radisson Hotel on Saturday December 
7th.   We again have the honor of hosting our own Zor Noble, Imperial 
Sir Jim Smith, Imperial Chief Rabban and Lady Alice.  We are also 
expecting a Grand Lodge officer. 

All ZOR Shriners and their Ladies are encouraged to attend this 
annual event.  This is a perfect opportunity to top line sign for a 
brother from your lodge to become a Zor Shriner.   He and his family 
will then begin to experience all the benefits of being a Shriner more 
especially a ZOR Shriner.  He will then be able to join a Club and/or 
Unit.  His Lady may join Daughters of the Nile or Zor’s Ladies Auxiliary.  
If you are not sponsoring a candidate this year you and your Lady 
are still encouraged to attend and join in all the fun activities of the 
Ceremonial day.  If for no other reason than to meet the new Nobles, 
visit with old acquaintances and to make some new Shrine friends.  

In addition to the Ceremonial / Parade to Glory there will be Men 
& Ladies Luncheon, Service Awards and the evening Banquet.  A 
marketplace will feature Vets’ Patrol Masonic Items, Daughters of 
the Nile cookie walk, Aux. Raffle, etc.  Clubs, Units or other groups 
wishing a table(s) in the marketplace must E-mail their request to 

jbh2010PGM@outlook.com .  Please include the  
number of tables and chairs your group will need.   
We will do our best, but space is limited.   

The meal coupon must be completed and  
submitted to Zor for your meals.  Deadline for meal reservations is  
15 November 2019.   All late meal reservations will require a $20 late 
fee per person. 

Deadline for hotel reservations is Friday, 06 November 2019, 
and ask for the Zor Shrine rate.   Past Potentates, Divan and support 
staff will make hotel reservations via Zor Office.  General Nobility and 
Candidates can make their reservations using one of the following 
methods:

• Call Hotel directly Mon-Fri. 9am-5pm CST  
 at 608-784-6680 ask for Zor Shriner Ceremonial rate  
 when making your reservation. 

• On line at www.radisson.com/lacrossewi  
 using promo code ZOR19

Noble Name: __________________________________ Lady/ Guest: ________________________

(Name Tags will be made from the names you provide above)

Phone Number: _______________________ E-Mail Address: _______________________________

Please Reserve the following Meals:  

Men’s Lunch Buffet No. _______ @ $25 = $  __________________

Ladies Luncheon Buffet No. _______ @ $25 = $  __________________

Dinner Pork Tenderloin  No. _______ @ $35 = $  __________________

Dinner Walleye No. _______ @ $35 = $  __________________

Dinner Chicken No. _______ @ $35 = $  __________________

Child Meal 10 yrs & under No. _______ @ $10 = $  __________________
            (Lunch and/or Dinner)

Late Fee* No. _______ @ $20 ea. = $  _______________
*per person for meal reservations made after November 15th

  Total Due:  $__________________

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: ZOR SHRINERS 
Mail registration to: Zor Shrine Ceremonial, 
575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI  53719

Reservation/Registration 
Deadline: November 15, 2019

Special Dietary Needs: Contact Zor Office  
Zortemp@chorus.net or 608-833-6343

Fall Ceremonial - Radisson Hotel, La Crosse, WI
Saturday, December 7, 2019

ZOR’S

CeremonialCeremonial

sign up now!
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DRIVER                  RIDER 
Dale Anderson Duane Harvey
Mark Jerdee Al Coenen
Dora Johnston Don Heit
Dora Johnston Nadine Schuh
Bob Calverley Jay Wood
Bob Calverley Sandy Calverley
Schelley Schoville Jean Schoville
Schelley Schoville Steve Marshall
Richard Dennis Randy Senn
Mike Karas Darrell Smith
Mike Karas Will Roelke
Steve Peterson Chuck Devoe
Steve Peterson Tim Natarus
Dora Johnston Debbie Longfield
Dora Johnston Don Heit
Schelley Schoville Gene Tremelling
Jerry Thompson Larry Preston
Larry Preston Ron Parsons
Ed Newcomb Don Heit
Ed Newcomb Dora Johnston
Ed Newcomb Don Fennie
Schelley Schoville Gene Tremelling
Bob Calverley Jay Wood
Bob Calverley Jay Wood
Duane Harvey Todd Prueschef
Bob Calverley Jay Wood
Jerry Thompson Duane Harvey
Mark Jerdee Sharon Jerdee
Mark Jerdee Sharon Jerdee

HOSPITAL DADS

Everett E Blakeley, Jr. • 03.14.19 • Eau Claire, WI
Nils M Lund • 05.26.19 • Eau Claire, WI

Eugene Laverne Olson • 07.21.19 • Cambridge, WI
Frank C Sindelar • 07.30.19 • Friendship, WI

IN MEMORIAM

DONORS 
PP Tom & Nancy Nelson
Sam Arneson
Ellen Manthe
Larry Nelson
Darrell Schultz
PP Roger & Judy Nitzcshe
PP Bob & Carol Gorsuch
Willard & Janis Reck

Bob & Amy Hering
PP Steve & Mary Ellen Peterson
PP Ken & Wava Grinde
PP Gary & Judy Cuskey
Ruth Kielley
Jim Smith
Wayne Tubbs
Jerry & Diane Balschun
Lyle Fox

FRIENDS OF THE ZOR ZEPHYR

ZOR SHRINE CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Tuesday

Sept. 10th ZEPHYR DEADLINE

Wednesday

Sept. 11th DIVAN MEETING 
1 pm, Zor Shrine Center

STEAK FRY HOSTED BY DIVAN 
5-8 pm, Zor Shrine Center

Sunday

Nov. 10th ZEPHYR DEADLINE

Sunday

Oct. 13th SW SHRINE CLUB

Friday

Oct. 18th ST. CROIX SC SHRINE PARTY

Saturday

Oct. 19th UW-RIVER FALLS/ 
ST. CROIX SHRINE GAME

SPORTSMAN RAFFLE  
7 pm, Mehara Shrine Club,  
2625 W Folsom St, Eau Claire, WI

Tuesday

Oct. 22nd HONORED LADIES LUNCH 
11:30 pm, Zor Shrine Center

DIVAN MEETING 
1:30 pm, Zor Shrine Center

STATED MEETING 
4:00 pm, Zor Shrine Center

STEAK FRY  
HOSTED BY PAST POTENTATES 
5:30 pm, Zor Shrine Center

Friday-Saturday

Oct. 
25th-26th

VALLEY OF MADISON REUNION 
Madison Masonic Center, 
301 Wisconsin Ave., Madison WI

MASCOUTIN SHRINE CLUB

THANK YOU
Mascoutin Shrine Club 

dinner at Noble Kevin 
Reilly’s. Great turnout and 
great food! Thank you Noble 
Kevin and Lady Dawn for 
hosting!  

MIDWEST SHRINE GAME
Football is back in 

Green Bay. The Packers 
hosted the Houston 
Texans Thursday 8/8/19 
in the season’s first 
preseason game.

The game is the 
annual Midwest Shrine 
Game. It raises money for 
Midwest Shrine’s burn 
centers and hospitals.

Pictured is Imperial 
Potentate Jeff Sowder 
with Zor Noble Nathan Goehe (who became a Shriner in April).
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MEMORIAL CONTRIBUTIONS
¡ Zor Shriners Building Reserve Fund ¡ Zor Shriners Membership Fund
¡ Zor Hospital Patient Transportation Fund ¡ Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Chicago
¡ Zor Shriners Endowment Fund ¡ Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Cincinnati
¡ Zor General Fund ¡ Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Twin Cities

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE AS MARKED ABOVE AND MAIL TO:
Zor Shriners, 575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719

In Memory/Honor Of ______________________________________________________
¡ Please acknowledge gift to the family

Name __________________________________________________________________
Address ________________________________________________________________
City ____________________________________  State ________ Zip______________

¡ Please acknowledge gift to the Donor
¡ Via Email ____________________________________________________________
Name __________________________________________________________________
Address ________________________________________________________________
City ___________________________________  State ________ Zip ______________
GIVE PARADE TO GLORY CREDIT TO CLUB OR UNIT:

DONATIONS

Milt Helmer
N6356  740th St.

Beldenville, WI 54003

(715) 821-5002
miltonhelmer@gmail.com

www.milthelmer

Donations may be  
submitted by filling out  

the Memorial Contributions  
form below.

 $20.00  • Charles Odell • Cumberland
 $20.00  • Shari Mary • Black River Falls

 $100.00  • Wilton Anderson • Glenwood Springs CO
 $20.00  • Zack Engles • Beloit

 $20.00  • Erica Kunze • Star Prairie
 $20.00  • Jessi Rezin • Warrens  

 $20.00  • Herman Brueggen • Sparta
 $20.00  • Jim Stelsel Jr • Madison

 $20.00  • Kaye Griepentrog • Waterloo
 $100.00  • Kenny Simmons • Waukesha
 $20.00  • Carlos Alvarez • Johnston, IA

 $20.00  • Jason Laramee • Wisconsin Rapids
 $20.00  • Teresa Ellingworth • Osceola

 $20.00  • Jacob Brown • Belmont
 $20.00  • Doris Udelhofen • Potosi

 $20.00  • Kelly Shannon • Evansville
 $100.00  • Roger Jessie • Black River Falls

 $20.00  • Bob Gorsuch • Fitchburg
 $20.00  • Josh Therrian • Whitewater  

 $20.00  • Judith Olson • Black River Falls
 $20.00  • Becky Lindeman • Middleton

 $20.00  • Ally Hanson • Prescott
 $20.00  • Roger Van Dien • Baldwin

 $100.00  • Stephen Schmidt • Onalaska
 $20.00  • Emma Olson • Watertown
 $20.00  • Kris Webster • Ellsworth
 $20.00  • Jim Deutsch • Spooner
 $20.00  • Tracy Dean • Wausau

 $20.00  • Philip Anderson • Madison
 $20.00  • Bryce Fransway • Colfax

 $150.00  • Jake Mattakat • East Bethel, MN

Calendar  
Raffle Winners!

Shriners Hospitals
for Children®

Chicago

SHC-Chicago
In Memory of: Donor
Karen Everson Gary & Joyce Kiger
 Arlen & Gloria Christensen 

SHC-Twin Cities
In Memory Of: Donor
Alice McMenamin  Dick & Vi Wilhelm 
Connie Bieulieu  Larry & Annell Nelson 
In Honor Of:
Naomi Fisher’s 90th Birthday Jerry & Diane Balschun

Donation Andy & Anna Burish 

Hospital Transportation
In Memory Of: Donor
Carl “Bill” Carlson Larry & Evelyn Preston 

Zor Endowment Fund
In Memory of: Donor
Karen Everson  Robert & Carol Gorsuch
Jean Carol Dawson Benson Charles E White
 
General Fund 
In Memory of: Donor:
Karen Everson W Dean & Sonja Horner
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Summer Session of the 2019 Midwest Shrine Association 
was held July 31st - August 3rd in Aberdeen, South Dakota. 
Zor did very well in the motor corp and clown competitions.

Congratulations to the Roadrunners who won the 
obstacle course competition and to our clown winners. 
John “Beau” Shaeffer won 1st place Tramp, Sawdusters 
Mike “Putz” Hayden won 2nd place White face and was 
clown of the day. Randy “Clfford” Johnson took 3rd place 
in Agoos face. 

Also, congratulations to Rod LaBlanc as the 4th Vice 
President for Motor Corps and Randy Webb the 4th Vice 
President for the clowns.

Two parades provided the community with a festive 
atmosphere. Zor color guard was impressive along with the 
Tin Lizzies cars and parade unit. Roadrunners were zooming 
around along with the Sawdusters clowns and colliapy.

Glad to Welcome Tripoli Shriners to MSA which expands 
the field to 15.

WA WA Shriners will host the 2020 MSA and will be held 
in Regina, Saskatchewan Canada

CLOWNS
Mike “Putz” Hayden - White face. Randy “Clfford” Johnson - Agoos, John 

“Beau” Shaeffer - Tramp.

ROADRUNNERS
Left to right.Mike Kastens, 

Doug Hoffman, Roger Keller, 
Captain Randy Pfab, Barry Ausen, 
Carl Gaulke, and Ed Swenson.

SUMMER SESSION HIGHLIGHTS

J U L Y  3 1  -  A U G U S T  3 ,  2 0 1 9

TO SEE MORE 2019  
MSA EVENT PHOTOS
DOWNLOAD ZAPPAR APP ON YOUR 
SMARTPHONE AND SCAN THIS ICON!
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ZOR COLOR GUARD
Illustrious Sir Wally Trouten, Gary Cuskey PP, 

Joe Harker PGM, Chief Of Staff.

A B E R D E E N ,  S O U T H  D A K O T A

I T ’ S  A  G O O D  D A Y  T O  B E  A  S H R I N E R
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PROUDLY FEATURING

Visit our website at:      www.abc-clc.com

•   Building Materials

•   Cabinet Design

•   Windows & Doors

•   Drafting Services

•   16 Locations

•   FREE Delivery

Your Source for Quality 
Building Materials and Excellent Service 

Home of the 
$23.95 Oil Change

www.moodyscorner.com

715-425-2472 • 590 S. Wasson Lane, River Falls, WI 54022
Family owned Since 1940!






AUTOMOTIVE
Sales • Service • Tires

Wednesday, 
September 11, 2019 
Sponsored by:  Zor Divan 
Reserve by:  September 5, 2019 
Temple Office:  608-833-6343 
Location:  Temple 
Time:  Social Hour  5:00 p.m.   
Dinner 6:00 p.m.

Tuesday, 
October 22, 2019 
Sponsored by: Past Potentates 
Reserve by:  October 17, 2019 
Temple Office:  608-833-6343 
Location:  Temple 
Time:  Social Hour 5:00 p.m.   
Dinner 6:00 p.m.

Steak Fry
2019 SCHEDULE

Cost: $10 payable at the door

The October 8th Steak Fry scheduled for the Zor Temple 
in Madison has been CHANGED to September 11th.  The 
Divan is our host.  

Reservations and questions can be directed to the office 
at 608-833-6343 between 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. Monday 
through Thursday.

Page  12          Zor Zephyr Magazine   •   www.zorshriners.com



By Milt Helmer

Little did everyone know when 
the St. Croix Valley Shrine Club 
and the Eau Galle Sportsman Club 
when Doc Jonas and Arby Linder 
joined hands to help sponsor 
a trout pond at the Shriners 
Hospital for Children® in the Twin 
Cities that the event would grow 
into such a wildly successful event 
named Camp Achieve.

The Trout pond was run for 
20 years using trout from Larry 
Gerdes’ trout farm in Bay City. 
For the past 5 years the event 
has been held at the scenic Star 
Prairie Trout Farm next to the 
scenic Apple River in downtown 
Star Prairie, Wisconsin. 

So far this year, the Star Prairie 
setting has played host to 2 Camp 
Achieve events where Shrine 
patients were given a day in the 
country catching prize rainbow 
trout. Gone were the rigors of 
healing from countless physical 
limitations as kids from nearly 
every age group up to preteen 
stepped off a bus and enjoyed a 
special time just being kids.

The second in a series of two 
trout farm outings was held on 
Wednesday July 24. The day 
began with a gathering of 30 
Shriners helping 22 kids catch 

fish. After dining on 16 pizzas and 
Ice cream, the kids went on to 
water ski in Shakopee Minnesota.

Several of the Shriners learned 
from the kids that the child who 
came the longest distance was 
from her home in Texas. It seems 
she was a patient at the Shrine 
Hospital in the Twin Cities, but 

her family had moved to Texas. 
She not only comes back to the 
Midwest for check-ups, but also 
for the camps.

Officials from the Shriners 
Healthcare for Children® informed 
us of the weekly schedule of 
several fun camps being held 
during the summer.

What a glorious day!

SHRINERS PICNIC  
A HUGE SUCCESS

The St Croix Valley Shrine Club 
annual picnic at Freedom Park in 
Prescott was a huge success. Many 
Shriners and their ladies gathered 
to celebrate summer in Zorland on 
Sunday, August 4th 2019. Photo by 
Milt Helmer

The Shrine kids are shown with their Shriner guides before the fishing 
begins at Star Prairie Trout Farm in Star Prairie, Wisconsin. 

Some of the kids from the 
Shriners Healthcare for Children® 
are shown telling Shriner Sketch 
Gunderson about their artificial 
limbs. The Kids were also interested 
in learning that Sketch was once an 
artist for Disney Studios.

One of the long term Shriner Volunteers is Dean Melby and his wife 
Myrna from Ellsworth. Dean and Myrna started with the trout adventure 
when it first started on the lawn in front of the hospital. Dean routinely 
collects pop tops for Shriners. This year alone he has raised well over $12,000 
in just pop tops. Photos by Milt Helmer

One of the kids gets a photo of 
her catch during the Camp Achieve 
event. The latest event the kids 
caught 434 trout and Wednesday 
July 24th.
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Open 7 Days A Week
Serving Nightly at 4pm 

Sunday Mornings 8:30am-1pm

Banquet Facilities for Parties  
and Special Events

6010 Hwy 51, McFarland

608-838-5888

Supper Club

Mark B. Hazelbaker
Attorney at Law

599 D’Onofrio Drive, Suite 222     Madison, WI 53719
Direct Line (608) 662-2300     Fax (608) 662-9977     Cell (608) 220-7271

Email mh@kasieta.com     Website www.kasieta.com

LAKELAND SHRINE CLUB

MEETING ON THE FARM
The  Lakeland Shrine Club held there August meeting at the farm of member Dave  Nelson, with  23 members 

attending.

45th Annual

$20 PER PERSON

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2019 
4:30 P.M. - 7:00 P.M.

BUFFET STYLE MEAL

DODGEVILLE MASONIC TEMPLE 
200 W CHAPEL, DODGEVILLE, WI

EMPLE

Tickets may be  
member or at the door
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Holiday “SPIRITS” Craft & Vendors Event 
Shrine Hospital & Zor Funsters Fundraiser 

Hosted by Deb Williquette

October 12th & 13th • Arnott Lions Park 
6867 4th Street, Stockton • Wisconsin 54482

Sportsman’s 
40 Gun Raffle 
Oct. 19th, 2019
This year we are offering the 

40 Gun Sportsman’s Raffle tickets 
through the Zephyr in the form of a 
coupon that can be returned to the 
Temple to be entered in the drawing. 
This is designed for members who 
are not active with a club or unit but 
still wish to participate in a Temple 
fundraiser.

Tickets can be purchased for 20.00 
each of a book of 6 for 100.00.

To purchase a ticket(s) fill out the 
ticket/coupon, indicate how many 
tickets you would like and mail it and 
the money to the Temple. Please 
purchase tickets before Oct 12, 2019. 
Ticket stubs will be returned to the 
buyers. Tickets may also be obtained by contacting a Divan member or any Shrine Club.

Zor Shriners • 575 Zor Shrine Place • Madison, WI 53719

Gun Raffle Tickets SELL, SELL, SELL or get them turned back in to you club or Unit or any Divan member.

MINI CAR PICNIC
Picnic goers await the word that the burgers, brats, and corn are ready 

to eat.

Miles Bradley walks around with a cooler of 
hot corn on the cob.

Miles Bradley presents 
a gift from the unit to 
Potentate Wally and lady 
Gayle
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Pete Gunderson
& Matt Gunderson

Order on line at:
www.claryspopcorn.com

Clary’s
Gourmet
Popcorn
105 State Street

Madison, WI  53703
608-255-2994

UPS shipping available

BUSINESS SOLUTIONS

    For all your printing and promotional needs
Business Cards, Banners, Forms, digital print, signs
                                715-268-7295
     215 Power Street   Amery, WI 54001
   Jerome  Sorensen 715-497-2645  or  Jennifer 715-497-7413 0718-01772

74
127

-v
4  

A1
69

5

Wells Fargo Advisors is a trade name used by Wells Fargo Clearing Services, LLC, 
Member SIPC, a registered broker-dealer and non-bank a�liate of Wells Fargo & 
Company. © 2011, 2013, 2016 Wells Fargo Clearing Services, LLC. All rights reserved.

Steve Schumacher, CFP®
Managing Director – Branch Manager
Direct: (608) 758-5330
steve.schumacher@wellsfargoadvisors.com

 
DIVAN MEMBERS,   

 SHC REPS and  LADIES 
are invited to an  

INFORMATIONAL DAY 
at 

Shriners Healthcare for Children— 
Twin Cities 

Friday, September 27, 2019 
8:30 AM — 1:30 PM 

Light breakfast and lunch will be provided. 
 

2025 East River Parkway, Minneapolis, MN 55414 

 AGENDA:  
 

New Facility Update  
Expanding Telehealth Clinics 

Patient Financial Support Information 
National & Regional Marketing Update  

Patient Recruitment & Screening Clinics 
 

BREAK OUT SESSIONS will include presentations from the departments of:  
Patient Recruitment—Marketing—Finance—Donor Development 

 

RSVP to Sarah Van Petten at svanpetten@shrinenet.org by September 20. 

 
DIVAN MEMBERS,   

 SHC REPS and  LADIES 
are invited to an  

INFORMATIONAL DAY 
at 

Shriners Healthcare for Children— 
Twin Cities 

Friday, September 27, 2019 
8:30 AM — 1:30 PM 

Light breakfast and lunch will be provided. 
 

2025 East River Parkway, Minneapolis, MN 55414 

 AGENDA:  
 

New Facility Update  
Expanding Telehealth Clinics 

Patient Financial Support Information 
National & Regional Marketing Update  

Patient Recruitment & Screening Clinics 
 

BREAK OUT SESSIONS will include presentations from the departments of:  
Patient Recruitment—Marketing—Finance—Donor Development 

 

RSVP to Sarah Van Petten at svanpetten@shrinenet.org by September 20. 
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ZOR IMAGINEERS
Created with TheTeachersCorner.net Word Search Maker

on the 
lighter 
side

(First Name)           (Member Since))

WILLIAM LADUE (1970)
JAMES PAWLISCH (1970)
JAMES CALDWELL (1974)
THOMAS CHOSE (1974)

OWEN DEMO (1974)
DAVID STOLEN (1970)

THOMAS GUNDERSON (1974)
GERALD HAUSCHILDT (1974)

DONALD SOWLE (1974)
THOMAS WITTMAYER (1971)
LARRY ZIMMERMAN (1971)
LOUIS CHICQUETTE (1971)

JOHN DODGE (1971)
HOWARD HETZEL (1971)

WALLACE HORNER (1971)
WILBUR JONES (1971)

WALTER ORAVEZ (1971)
LARRY RYAN (1971)

JAMES UNBEHAUN (1971)
DALE VINEY (1971)

MARTIN CALLAWAY (1972)
FRED CATRON (1972)

DONALD DENNY (1972)
DEAN DICKINSON (1972)

BIRGER EKLOV (1972)
JAMES ESSWEIN M D (1972)

Zor Noble’s Last Name 
Word List

What did the limestone  
say to the geologist?

Don’t take me for granite!

What  
building 
in New York  
has the most  
stories?  The public library!
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715-643-4211

Jeffrey A. Redmon
Your Business Counselor in the St. Croix Valley 

715-386-0100
175 Second St So Suite 300

Hudson WI 54016

( 800) 972-9546
No Job Too Big or Too Small

ROBERTS • RIVER FALLS

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: ZOR SHRINERS 
Please mail coupon to: Zor Honored Ladies Lunch,   

575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719

Deadline: October 7, 2019

Honored Ladies Lunch
Zor Shrine Temple • Tuesday October 22, 2019 
Social 11:00 am – Lunch 12:00 noon
All Zor Ladies and guests are invited to attend the lunch where we  
honor the widows of Shrine.  It’s a great time to socialize with friends.

Name:  ___________________________________________________________

Phone:  __________________________________________________________

Reservation Number:  ____________@ $20.00  each = Total $________________

Zor Hospital Dad’s Van Coordinators’ Contact Info
Zor Van Coordinator Rodney LaBlanc rmlablanc85@gmail.com 608-617-6602

Wausau Van #1 Steve Petersen PP petestrout@msn.com 715-573-4059

Rapids Van #2 Bob Calverley jinglescal1@gmail.com 715-572-8937 

Platteville Van #4  Schelley Schoville schovill@chorus.net 608-732-0030
  Monte Steiber mbamsteiber@centurytel.net 608-412-0264

Janesville Van #6 John Torpy  johnnjeri@hotmail.com 608-774-6434

Tomah Van #9 Bob Keene 2keenes4u@charter.net (H) 608-372-2577
    (C) 608-343-0075
  John Schaeffer beaushaeffer@aol.com 515-710-1260

Eau Claire Van #10 Dora Johnston gammadora@gmail.com 715-210-0682
  Bruce Fransway     bruce@franzwas.com 715-225-6983

Wautoma Van #19 Mike Karas mkkfloyd888@gmail.com 608-254-6575

Being a Hospital DAD is one of the fundamental activities of a Shriner. Zor Hospital DADS are Nobles from 
around Zorland. They selflessly sacrifice their time to transport children, from their area, to appointments 
at either Shriners’ Hospital for Children - Chicago or Shriners Healthcare for Children - Twin Cities. It may not 
appear that it would, but when the day is done you feel as though you have received the ethereal wages 
of a Master Mason. If you want to prove this statement wrong please contact the hospital van coordinator 
nearest you.
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T h e 
u n e x p l a i n e d 

found in experiences and 
feelings is of most interest. 

Knowing the answers for some is a 
must. For others, going with the flow is the 
easiest.  Most everything in your lifetime 
was taught early on and explained. Much 
learning was acquired by trial and error 

along the way. Right from wrong seems to be the best route to stay 
clean within society. 
Surrounding yourself with good people makes life less stressful. 
Extending a handshake or a hug creates a feeling of fellowship and or 
love. The feeling created by these kinds of gestures is unexplained. 
Helping our Shriner kids is another feeling that is unexplained but 
feels good and feels right. Our actions leave an everlasting imprint 
on these kids. As they grow into adulthood, they too can feel the 

good feeling of helping others if they so choose. We as Shriners 
are mainly viewed as helping children with physical conditions that 
need attention. The mental impact is often overlooked. Most likely 
our greatest gift of all. Giving a better life to someone that needs our 
care and improving their mobility or condition is a powerful action. 
Mentally, we release to them a better quality of life with more self-
confidence. What may have been an obstacle in the past can now 
be overcome. 
A trip up to Twin Cities which included a tour of the facility was 
fantastic. It was stated that they have group days with patients of 
same disabilities. This allows patients to interact with others and 
to create the feeling that they are not alone. By seeing others with 
similar issues is mentally positive and helps in returning home. 
Preparing for success is key when opportunities arise. Our hospitals 
are prepared with state of the art equipment. Well trained Doctors 
and nurses await the opportunity to help. We need to be prepared 
as well when asked about a patient referral. Please use this as a 
quick reference and explanation of services and phone numbers.
Procedures for emergency burn care for our area in an emergency, 
the referring physician treating a child with burn injuries should 
telephone the Shriners Hospitals for Children - Cincinnati and 
indicate that there is a patient needing emergency burn care. 
Cincinnati: 866-947-7840
Request an appointment Any child age 18 or under is eligible for 
care as long as the child’s condition is within the scope of services 
provided. All children are treated regardless of the families’ ability 
to pay.
Minneapolis, MN • Orthopaedics • 612-596-6105
Chicago, IL • Orthopaedics • Spinal Cord Injury 
Chicago, IL • Cleft Lip and Palate • 773-622-5400
For general information concerning patient referrals, please call 
800-237-5055 in the United States or 800-361-7256 in Canada.

Steve Livernash
CAPTAIN OF THE GUARD 
IMAGINEER’S PROJECT MANAGER
prosticker@solarus.net  

xxxx

KIND
GESTURES

Greetings All Nobles, Ladies & Friends,

This month I would like to talk about the E-blast and 
how to find it. The reason I think this is important to talk 
about is that this is the fastest means of communication 
with the majority of the membership. We currently have 
1191 member and I have valid e-mail addresses for 831 of 
them. With the E-blast that have been sent out so far, the 
most we have ever had opened them is 326 (approx. 39%). 
I know that with some e-mail providers these E-blast may 
never show up in your inbox, so I thought I would try to 
help you find them. Depending on your e-mail provider, if 
they are not in your inbox, you might just find them in your 
Spam, social, updates, promotions, or even trash folders. 
Once you have found them, if you move them to your 
inbox, they should continue to show up there. A couple of 

the e-mail providers may require you to approve this type of 
e-mail and you will have to go to your mail helper to do so. 
I am sure this will not cover all the possibilities, but most 
of them.

I hope you find this helpful and by clearing this up 
we will be able to reach more of you in the future as the 
information that is sent by E-blast is normally of a time 
sensitive nature.

As always, if you have any questions or suggestion for 
me, please contact me at zorcommunications2019@gmail.
com or 715-630-9143.

Chris Peters, Marketing & Communications  
Chairman and Zor Imagineer’s President

Chris Peters
MARKETING &  
COMMUNICATIONS CHAIRMAN
& ZOR IMAGINEER’S PRESIDENT

zorcommunication2019@gmail.com  

ZOR COMMUNICATIONS

ZORSUBMIT@GMAIL.COM

Please submit all Zephyr articles and information to:
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MOVING?
COMPLETE THIS SECTION AND RETURN IT WITH  
THE CURRENT MAIL LABEL (BELOW) TO THE 
ZOR TEMPLE RECORDER
575 ZOR SHRINE PL., MADISON, WI 53719

Periodicals
Postage Paid

Beldenville, WI

Thank you to the Shrine friends we have met 
this year who have welcomed us on our journey.

Life’s truest happiness 
is found in the friendships  
we make along the way.

Meeting Location: Zor Shrine Temple - Madison 

October 8, 2019 • 5:00 pm Zor Temple Steak Fry with Ice Cream from Antioch 

October 19, 2019 • 9:30 am Coffee and ? • 10:30 am Stated Session 

November 16, 2019 • 9:30 am Coffee and ? •10:30 am Stated Session 

December 21, 2019 • 9:30 am Coffee and ? •10:30 am Stated Session 

Queen Judy Emerson


